# TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING AGENDA

October 22 2001

# 6:30 p.m. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

## 7:00 p.m. Sonja McKinlay

- Review PLT 2002 extended to 2005
- Review estimate for sound system
- Lights in Memorial Park and parking lot
- Curbing on Route 202 by T-Bird
- Letter to new Medical Manufacturer
- Town Hall Rental Agreement
- Hazardous Waste Day ???
- Sign TAN

# Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen's Meeting Minutes October 22, 2001

**PRESENT:** Chairman Eric Tenney, Selectman Phil Dwight, Selectman Dave Penny and Sherry Miller.

### 6:30 p.m. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER -

#### 7:00 p.m. Sonja McKinlay -

Mrs. McKinley came in to discuss the Selectmen's decision to give up the discontinued (class 6) portion of Cemetery Road that goes through her property on Old Carr Road to Brown Ave. The Selectmen addressed all of Mrs. McKinlay's concerns and she agreed with the Selectmen's decision.

#### PLT -

NHMA's Property Liability Trust is offering to extend our 2002 plan until 2005. Selectman Penny will review the offer and report back next week.

#### Sound System -

Selectman Dwight has received an estimate for a sound system for the upstairs. Selectman Penny suggested speaking with Jonas Taub to be sure that this is a quality system. If Mr. Taub agrees, the Selectmen unanimously agreed to purchase the system.

#### Lights in Memorial Park –

A resident is concerned that the lights in Memorial Park along the bridge are too bright. Selectman Dwight referred her to Parks & Rec. She was also concerned with the lights behind Town Hall. Selectman Dwight will check to see what the cost would be to put the rear lights on a separate timer.

#### Curbing —

Tabled until a later meeting.

#### Medical Manufacturer –

The Selectmen unanimously agreed to send a welcome letter to a new company coming to Antrim.

#### Town Hall update -

Selectman Dwight informed the others that there is a flaw in the heating control software resulting in the thermostats not working. We are currently operating the heating system manually.

#### Rental Agreement -

A proposed Town Hall Rental Agreement was handed out. Each Selectmen will review it and discuss it at a later meeting.

# Selectmen's Meeting Minutes Cont.

## Hazardous Waste Day -

The Selectmen's Office will look into holding a hazardous waste day sometime next year.

#### Limrik-

Reminder - the Selectmen's letter for the December 1st issue of the Limrik is due.

#### Review and approve minutes -

The minutes of October 9, 2001 were reviewed and unanimously approved.

The next meeting will be October 29, 2001 at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller